Sir / Madam

As a resident of Hampden Square I write in relation to the notification we have received with regards to a planning application by Upper Heyford LP reference 17/00132/F.

Having read through the notification and the relevant material online to which it relates, I fail to see how I and other residents of Hampden Square affected by the operation of Paragon Fleet Solutions will benefit from the erection of acoustic fencing. In fact we fear that the erection of the fencing will further impact our lives on a long term basis due to the unsightly appearance and a ‘permission’ the fencing gives to ‘workers’ to create noise in a belief that they can no longer be heard.

This is in fact the first notification we have received for any solution to the impact on our lives caused by the noise generated by Paragon Fleet Solutions, having in fact been misled about their operation in the first instance. Prior to purchasing our property ‘off plan’ we were informed by Dorchester Sales Staff that the location was merely a ‘car park’ (this untruth was later repeated to a mystery shopper with covert recording equipment) and another resident being told that the operation was a car park but ‘would be closing down within a year’ (by Sales Staff ‘Scarlet’)

Despite having called upon the help of Amrik Bilkhu, an Environmental Protection Officer (ASB) following an initial meeting we and other residents have received no further contact to keep us appraised of his progress dealing with this matter other than "something happening in the Spring of 2017". We have been given no information about the effectiveness of such acoustic fencing and in fact have received no further help / advice from Mr Bilkhu despite emails having been sent and as such have been ‘left in the dark'

In light of this I feel it is wholly unfair to expect residents to agree to the erection of the acoustic fencing when they have received no consultation on it’s effectiveness and indeed how long Paragon are to remain in operation at the site i.e. will the erection of the fencing further extend their lease from Dorchester?

In addition, the fencing will NOT have any impact on the behaviour of the workers and their daily shouting, sounding of car horns, revving of engines (particularly an American style vehicle they use to move around the site), car alarms, light pollution and disruption from floodlights entering windows of residential properties etc…

Following the 7 day installation of acoustic recording, levels generated by Paragon Fleet Solutions were far and above the legal limit for a residential area; this included the operation of the car wash, dryers, car alarms sounding etc; fencing will NOT positively impact this and benefit the lives of residents and as a consequence we ask for further consultation with Dorchester, Paragon and Mr Bilkhu. We would like it registered that the solution to this issue is that Paragon are indeed moved to another area of the vast site so that they no longer negatively impact on residents lives. Especially as during initial consultation the erection of such fencing was disregarded by Dorchester due to the hight cost of installation and subsequent loss it would generate when the location is developed in the future and the fencing would be removed. We ask how there has now been a u-turn this loss is now deemed as acceptable by Dorchester?

Regards

Glyn Dewis

